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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
November 1, 2018
DCVB Offices

Present:  P. Smith, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage, N. Brinker, D. Lee
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Scott to get advice of legal counsel and health care provider regarding removing employee from health plan in lieu of Medicare.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of October Meeting Minutes – Phil welcomed the group to the November Executive Committee Meeting.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of August totaled $348,617 an increase of 7.8 percent over FY18 and a 2.75 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $339,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of October is $221,824.79. Account receivables total $3,300 due to the invoicing for the 2019 Destination Guide. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000. Per the Committee’s direction, staff purchased a CD for $175,000 to earn interest. The additional $25,000 remains in savings.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through October, total expenses year-to-date stand at 26 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 35.2 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Dublin Fieldhouse – Scott and David met with Bob Hoying and Matt Starr a few weeks ago to offer the Bureau’s services to re-energize the Dublin Fieldhouse discussion. Scott noted that he believed after the Dublin Market debate that the Fieldhouse might be on the backburner and that the Bureau had to much invested in the project and it meant too much for the Dublin tourism industry for the Bureau not to become involved more aggressively. As a result, Scott scheduled one-on-one meetings with several members of Dublin City Council to gauge interest and seek advice on how to proceed. The consensus is that the project does have support. Scott has scheduled a meeting with Crawford Hoying and two City Council Members to discuss the project and answer questions. Scott noted that he will keep the Board updated and that he is hoping there will be a final resolution in the coming months.
b. City Council – Scott presented results of the Bureau’s efforts utilizing the additional funding from Dublin City Council over the past three years during a Council meeting on October 8. The presentation was well-received with several positive comments during the presentation and after as well. Frank Willson and Phil Smith also attended the meeting.
c. Employee Healthcare – The Bureau’s healthcare policy based on a calendar year and expenses will increase 12 percent in 2019. Scott noted that he had budgeted for such an increase in this fiscal year budget. The healthcare advisor has noted that Pat King will turn 65 in June and will be eligible for Medicare. The Bureau pays approximately $1,600 per month if she stayed on the plan. It will be beneficial for both parties if the Bureau increased her salary proportionally and Pat received health benefits through Medicare. Scott to get advice of legal counsel and health care provider before discussing with Pat.
d. Board Representative (Dublin City Schools) – With the recent challenge of securing the Freedom Bowl event at the Dublin City Schools, staff believes it would be beneficial to secure a Dublin City Schools representative on the Board. There has been several on the Board in the past with good results.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. State Audit – Work has been initiated for the State Audit, which will be an Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit. Katie has provided information to the state as requested. A state auditor will be working from the DCVB Office in the coming weeks to complete the Audit.
b. Destination Think! – Staff has been working with the Bureau’s new Marketing Agency to bring them up-to-speed. They will be coming into town for a site visit before the end of the year. They have already started to work on the framework of the campaigns. Scott noted staff is excited about the research they are providing through their Tourism Sentiment Index (TSI), which answers the question “What are people saying about Dublin?” The Study will allow Dublin to thoroughly measure online word of mouth. Results will be used to develop marketing messages and uncover desired travel experiences.
c. Downtown Dublin – There has been lots of issues with Downtown Dublin and the Historic Dublin Business Association (HDBA) over the past month. Per Rick Gerber, HDBA left the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance and then joined again a week later. The Alliance continues to meet monthly to identify ways to mutually market and sell the area as a world-class destination. Scott has also been invited to attend monthly meetings with City of Dublin leadership staff to discuss the future of Historic Dublin. Scott noted there is still a lack of consensus among city leadership on what the vision is for Historic Dublin north of Bridge Street. 
d. Holiday Reception – Staff and Board Holiday Reception will be held on Thursday, December 13, 5-7 p.m., Vine & Tap.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, December 6, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, December 10, Noon, Ohio University

· Holiday Reception – Thursday, December 13, 5-7 p.m., Vine & Tap

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
